
State of California • Department of Transportation 
 

NEWS RELEASE 

                                 

 
__________________________________________________________ 
 

Today’s Date: Tuesday, March 28, 2017  
District:    5 (Santa Barbara, San Luis Obispo, Monterey, Santa Cruz and San Benito Counties) 
Contact:    Susana Z. Cruz (bilingual) or Colin Jones  
Phone:    (805) 549-3138 or (805) 549-3189 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

 
HIGHWAY 152 EMERGENCY SLOPE REPAIR SOUTH OF MOUNT MADONNA INN NEAR 

WATSONVILLE REQUIRES TWO OVERNIGHT FULL CLOSURES STARTING TOMORROW  
 
SANTA CRUZ COUNTY – As part of an emergency project to repair a slope south of Mount Madonna 
Inn on Hwy. 152 near Watsonville, just south of the Santa Cruz/Santa Clara County line that began 
late January, Hwy. 152 will have two overnight full closures for cross culvert replacement on 
Wednesday, March 29 and Thursday, March 30, Caltrans officials have announced. 
 
Roadwork will consist of closing both directions of Hwy. 152, near Mt. Madonna and the 
county line from 9 pm to 5 am on Wednesday, March 29 and Thursday, March 30. The detour 
will be State Route 129. 
 
Electronic message signs are posted to alert motorists. Work for cross culvert replacement should 
complete by Friday morning, March 31, but for entire project, it is expected to be completed in the 
spring, weather permitting. 
 
The contractor for this $400,000 construction project is Graniterock of Watsonville, CA. 
  

Caltrans reminds motorists to move over and slow down when driving through highway 
construction zones. 

 
For lane closure information on this project and for traffic updates on other Caltrans projects in Santa 
Cruz County, residents can call the District 5 toll free number at 1-831-423-0396 or can visit our 
website at http://dot.ca.gov/dist05/road_information.htm 
 

      

http://dot.ca.gov/dist05/road_information.htm

	HIGHWAY 152 EMERGENCY SLOPE REPAIR SOUTH OF MOUNT MADONNA INN NEAR WATSONVILLE REQUIRES TWO OVERNIGHT FULL CLOSURES STARTING TOMORROW

